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Feedback to your
Board of Directors

Do you have an idea, compliment
or concern about your Association?
Contact any director and ideas
will be reviewed at each Board
meeting.

E-mail to feedback@alia.org.au
will be automatically forwarded to
all Board members.

Imogen Garner [president
ph 08 9266 7205,
fx 08 9266 3213,
imogen.garner@alia.org.au

Gillian Hallam [vice-president]
ph 08 9266 7205,
fx 08 9266 3213,
gillian.hallam@alia.org.au
Kevin Dudeney, ph 02 9804 5448,
fx 02 9804 5460,
kevin.dudeney@alia.org.au
Ann Ritchie, ph 08 8999 7364,
fx 08 8999 6927,
ann.ritchie@alia.org.au
Meredith Martinelli, ph
02 7850 7509, fx 02 9850 6517
meredith.martinellli@alia.org.au
Roxanne Missingham, ph
02 6260 1143, fx 02 6273 1180,
roxanne.missingham@alia.org.au
Carol Newton-Smith, ph
0893467569, fx 08 9346 7588,
carol.newton-smith@alia.org.au

A LITA

T he morning ritual begins by reading

through the e-mails that lob into my
inbox overnight and sifting through the
junk mail, deleting messages on topics such
as Viagra, and hangover pills. With all the
screening devices that modern technology
can muster at least half a dozen get through
each day. So it is with great pleasure that
along with this dross | am now receiving
occasional e-mails about ALIA business — a
much more interesting topic.
is an

Advocacy important service that

ALIA provides to its members, and | would
like to share with you some of the issues that

have been raised in these e-mails.

In fact not all requests for support come
from ALIA members. One e-mail was from
a small publisher seeking a letter of support
from ALIA to accompany a submission for a

funding grant so that they could continue to
publish educational books. ALIA National
Office staff investigated the request and
established that the contribution made by
the publisher to the local community was
significant, with publications well used
through the local public library and within
the community. On this basis the matter was
referred to the Board of Directors and a let-

ter of support provided.

Another e-mail was from the Reading
Ruiz! steering committee seeking endorse-
ment and support from ALIA for the public
libraries national summer reading program.
The program promotes activities that sup-
port and encourage reading. The committee
was seeking ALIA as a partner and support-
ing organisation for sponsorship. They also
wanted permission to use the ALIA logo on
publicity material and ALIA support for the
program on the ALIA website. The proposal
was forwarded to relevant ALIA groups cov-
ering public libraries, children's and youth
services and the Information Literacy Fo-
rum. On receiving a positive response from
members, the request was then referred to
the Board of Directors, which agreed to
I think
that this is a good illustration of how ALIA
National Office, ALIA Groups and the Board
of Directors work together to carry out the

support the program as requested.

business of the Association.

The encouragement of reading is close-
ly-aligned with libraries, and ALIA has also
supported National Simultaneous Storytime
(NSS) since 2001. The aim of NSS is to pro-
mote reading and literacy and to promote
the value of books. This year, NSS will be
held during Literacy and Numeracy Week
(30 August - 5 September 2004), and ALIA
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advocacy @ your

service

encourages public libraries, school libraries
and early-childhood centres to participate.
See page 8 of this issue for details.

Providing support for programs run by
others in the information industry is part of
ALIA
proached to provide representation or guid-

ALIA's advocacy service. is also ap-

ance directly to members.

The July issue of inCite carried an article
by ALIA's copyright advisor Colette Ormonde
titled
This article was a direct result of members

'When the police visit your library'.

contacting ALIA seeking guidance on what
to do when police enter the library seek-

ing information on library users. Colette's
response made reference to the requirement
that libraries obey privacy laws which restrict
the uses of information about library users.
She also stated that library staff should not
surrender information without a court order
or a warrant. As a result of an e-mail referred
to me giving a further example of police seek-
ing private information on a library user, it
became apparent that the article did not go
far enough in providing guidance to libraries,
in particular small libraries in country areas
or libraries that may not have professional
staff. The staff at ALIA National
now preparing guidelines to assist members.

Office are

These guidelines will be on the agenda for
consideration by the Board of Directors at the
next meeting in September.

Another e-mail concerned negotiations
and arrangements between digital content
provider Factiva and Fairfax. ALIA members
were concerned about how this development
was going to affect their libraries and per-
ceived that this arrangement would reduce
competition among providers. This issue was
addressed in the August issue of inCite.

| hope that these examples give an inter-
esting illustration of the broad range of issues
being dealt with through the Association's
advocacy role. It is gratifying that ALIA is
approached to lend its name and support to
allied activities and, more importantly, that
it has the expertise to provide guidance and
support for members on a range of complex
topics that arise from time-to-time.

On the Frontline page you have the
names and contact details for your Board of
Directors. | encourage you to make contact
with any of us if you have an issue that you
feel should be considered at a Board meet-
ing or drawn to the attention of the wider
membership through inCite. | look forward
to receiving further interesting e-mails in the

future. ®
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